
FIRST MEETING OF THE MONTH
TOWN BOARD TOWN OF MARLBOROUGH
21 MILTON TURNPIKE, MILTON NY
APRIL 11, 2016 7:00 PM
MINUTES OF MEETING

Present:	Supervisor Lanzetta
		Councilman Molinelli
		Councilman Corcoran 
		Councilman Koenig
		Councilman Baker

Also Present:	Colleen Corcoran, Town Clerk 


ITEM #1 Call to order - Pledge of Allegiance

ITEM #2 Moment of Silence

ITEM #3 Motion to approve agenda
Councilman Corcoran made a motion to amend Resolution #46 on the agenda to read Item #1 Washed stone -3/4 stone $19.35, Item #4 $19.40.  Motion seconded by Councilman Molinelli.

Yeas: 5		Nays: 0		Carried

Councilman Molinelli made a motion to approve the agenda as amended.  Motion seconded by Councilman Koenig.

Yeas: 5		Nays: 0		Carried 

ITEM #4 Motion to approve minutes from the March 28, 2016 meeting
Councilman Molinelli made a motion to approve minutes from the March 28, 2016 meeting.  Motion seconded by Councilman Koenig.

Yeas: 5		Nays: 0 		Carried

ITEM #5 Authorize payment of bills
Councilman Baker made a motion to authorize payment of the abstract in the amount of $135,956.84.  Motion seconded by Councilman Corcoran.

Yeas: 5		Nays: 0		 Carried



ITEM #6 Comments on the agenda
James Garofalo said he would like to see rental laws on the agenda if the Board is considering changing them.  He also suggested giving the final copy of the Safe Routes to School Program to the Recreation Committee and Meet Me in Marlborough.

ITEM #7 Presentations
No presentations

ITEM #8 Report of Departments and Boards
SUPERVISOR - ALPHONSO LANZETTA









BUILDING INSPECTOR - THOMAS CORCORAN

















POLICE CHIEF - GERALD COCOZZA


Chief Cocozza added that the new SUV (209) is in service.  He thanked the Highway Department for disassembling the old 209; he will give the Board information about the vehicle so they can decide what to do with it.  He also reported they will have firearms training on April 30, 2016.  There are two signs in the Police Department parking lot designating an internet exchange area.  The area is under 24 hour video surveillance. 

There was a discussion about the possibility of placing a stop sign and more enforcement in Town to deter speeders.




    
HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT - GAEL APPLER, SR.


There was a discussion regarding the new fuel tank keys.  There was also a brief discussion about salt and gasoline usage due to the mild winter.





 
 
WATER SUPERINTENDENT - CHARLIE MUGGEO









Charlie Muggeo read the following letter clarifying the concern about lead and copper in water systems which is incorporated into the minutes as follows: 












TOWN CLERK - COLLEEN CORCORAN
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WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY- ANTHONY FALCO













DOG CONTROL OFFICER - ANDREW MCKEE












ASSESSOR - CINDY HILBERT








      J)  PLANNING BOARD- CHRIS BRAND












Planning Board Report (cont.)
[image: ]
ITEM #9 Report of Committees

  RECREATION COMMITTEE
Kate Beare reported that the Concerts in the Park schedule is still the same.  Ms. Beare asked the Board for permission to post concert and recreation events on the Meet Me in Marlborough website.  The postings would be free, as they would be considered a not for profit civic group.  The Board granted permission.
 Councilman Molinelli said that the bocce league has 16 teams this year with 12 on each team.  He thanked Steve Bianco for fixing the bocce court.  Opening day will be the second Monday in May.  He would like to post the schedule on the website. 
There was a discussion regarding additional upgrades to the court and how funds can be raised.  
Councilman Corcoran reported that Fit Day will be Saturday, June 4, 2016.  To find out more information and to register for events visit www.marlborofitday.com.  Boot Camp is Tuesdays and Thursdays at TOMVAC from 6-7PM and the cost is $5.00 per class. Zumba is Tuesdays and Thursdays at TOMVAC from 7-8PM and Saturdays from 9-10AM and the cost is $8.00 per class.  Additional information is on the Marlboro Recreation Facebook Page.   
  EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT PREPAREDNESS COMMITTEE
Councilman Koenig reported that they received a detailed drawing of the railroad evacuation from the county.
  C)   CONSERVATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
 No new information 
  D)   IT COMMITTEE
Councilman Corcoran reported that they are still waiting for quotes for the video system discussed at the last meeting. 
  E)   MILTON TRAIN STATION FOUNDATION
Dan Pinnavaia reported that the Train Station will be open the first and third Sunday of the month from 12-4PM.  They are getting positive feedback from the public and they are spreading the word. 
  F)   MILTON LANDING CITIZENS COMMITTEE
Councilman Koenig reported that they did spring cleanup.  They cut the trail up to Sands Avenue which is about 90% done.  They worked on restoring the shoreline.  He met with the insurance company regarding the fire damage to the pier.  The estimate to fix the pier came in at $5,000.00.  The insurance company will cover $4,000.00 with a $1,000.00 deductible, therefore they would need $2,000.00 to fix the pier so it’s usable. 
There was a brief discussion regarding where the money would come from.

Councilman Corcoran made a motion to use $2,000.00 out of the contingency budget to fix the fire damage to the pier at the Milton Landing.  Motion seconded by Councilman Molinelli.

Yeas: 5		Nays: 0		Carried

Councilman Koenig also reported that they plan to start working on the dog park and possibly the upper garden.        
  G)  MARLBORO HAMLET ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Councilman Baker reported that the trail committee plans to talk to the landowners along the proposed Lattintown Creek trail.  There is a meeting with Tilcon to discuss the possibility of making their land available for the trail. 
Supervisor Lanzetta added that they are working on getting $40,000.00 in matching money for the Local Waterfront Revitalization Program Grant. They are waiting for assistance from the county and Scenic Hudson.  
  H)  MEET ME IN MARLBOROUGH
  Kate Beare reported that Meet Me in Marlborough is sponsoring a meet and greet at 
	Perch Restaurant on April 14, 2016 from 6-8PM.  The meet and greet is open to the public.
Ms. Beare also reported that she and Sheila Mannese are looking to hold a flea market at the town park to raise funds for fireworks for the first concert.  The flea market would be on May 28, 2016.   They are also discussing having a blossom festival.    
 I)   HAMLET OF MILTON ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE
Councilman Koenig reiterated from the last meeting, the committee’s events.
J) WATER COMMITTEE
Discussed on Old Business

K)  TRANSFER STATION REVIEW COMMITTEE
Councilman Baker reported that the committee should be meeting this week and they should have a recommendation for the Board.  They discussed that they may recommend increasing the fee to $5.00 per punch.  He would like to go over the Waste Zero bag purchase option with the committee.  He called two other towns that use the program and they highly recommended it.  There was a brief discussion about the Transfer Station.

ITEM #10 Old Business
 
Sale of TOMVAC Building
Supervisor Lanzetta said there was concern at the last meeting about how $250,000.00 could be used to fix TOMVAC to make it into a community center.  He received estimates equaling $250,000.00 from Pat Hines for fire suppression, handicapped accessible bathrooms, new vinyl floor tile, and handicapped accessible ramps.  The Board discussed other items that may need to be updated or fixed at the TOMVAC building and if addition funds would be needed.  They discussed the other options for a community center that were discussed at the last meeting.   Councilman Corcoran gave an example for a $500,000.00, 20 year bond; the payment for the first year would be about $45,000.00 and go down each year when interest is paid off.  Councilman Corcoran and Councilman Koenig are looking into getting information on a building a community center on the donated property if the Bayside project is developed.  Some of the Board members expressed their concerns about bonding and some also expressed their concerns about the TOMVAC building being a community center.  Supervisor Lanzetta stated that once there is a proposal for a building on the Bayside property they can discuss this topic more at the workshop meeting.      
Municipal Parking in Hamlets of Marlboro and Milton
The Board discussed parking issues in Milton. There may be room on firehouse property.  Supervisor Lanzetta wrote a letter to the school board to see if people could use the schools upper parking lot on weekends.  The Board briefly discussed angled parking spaces on Main Street.  
Proposed Water Agreement with Newburgh
Supervisor Lanzetta stated that he spoke with Gil Piaquadio, Supervisor for the Town of Newburgh regarding the water agreement.  Newburgh was suggesting $75,000.00 for a buy in, the Town of Marlborough offered $47,000.00 and they accepted the offer.  They decreased the surcharge from 15% to 5%.  They also agreed on 1/3 payback for five years on the $160,000.00.  The attorneys will have the agreement drawn up and the Board can move forward.  The funds will come out of the reserves and won’t affect the taxpayer. A municipal referendum is not necessary.   
Milton Sewer Expansion 9W/Milton Turnpike Intersection
Councilman Corcoran stated that they are waiting for a letter from the comptroller’s office and then they can go into the bonding phase which is paid by the applicant. 
Bayside Project
Councilman Corcoran stated that a couple of the Board members toured Eagle’s Point Apartments and Orchard Hills Apartments both built by Sandy Pankin and Bill Landa (builders for the Bayside project).  The majority of the Board members described the apartments and the grounds of both areas and said they would like to see the Bayside project look more like Orchard Hills which is more of a quality project.  
Councilman Corcoran said he would like to motion to get started with the attorney and code changes so the Board can review them.
Supervisor Lanzetta said the Board received the numbers from Dennis Larios regarding the sewer usage and the cost.
After discussing the donation of the 1.25 acres from Bayside, the Board decided to see if Mr. Sussman would donate the property with no reduction of recreation fees. Supervisor Lanzetta said that he already sent the town attorney the changes the Board would like to see in the code.     
Design Standards for RT 9W Corridor Overlay District
Supervisor Lanzetta said they are hoping to roll the design standards into the Local Waterfront Revitalization Program Grant. 
Sign Law – Zoning Changes
Supervisor Lanzetta said they will have a workshop on the sign law. 
  H) Verizon Cell Tower on Milton Water Tank
 Supervisor Lanzetta said the contract looks good.  Verizon is just questioning the structure of the tank.  
  
ITEM #11 New Business
A). Highway 284 Agreement
Councilman Koenig made a motion to accept the 284 Highway Agreement from Superintendent, Gael Appler.  Motion seconded by Councilman Koenig.

Yeas: 5		Nays: 0		 Carried

Councilman Molinelli made a motion to remove Letter A) Highway 284 Agreement from New Business on the agenda.  Motion seconded by Councilman Corcoran.

Yeas: 5		Nays: 0		Carried

B). Milton Train Station Grant - Exterior Rehabilitation
Supervisor Lanzetta said he sent the Board a proposal for the Train Station rehabilitation.  
Councilman Koenig made a motion to move forward with the proposal for the Train Station Exterior Rehabilitation proposal.  Motion seconded by Councilman Molinelli.

Yeas: 5		Nays: 0		Carried

Supervisor Lanzetta explained that they are beginning the paperwork to get $150,000.00 member item from Senator Larkin.  The money would be used to remove the lead paint and repair shingles. 

ITEM #12Correspondence
No correspondence




ITEM #13 Public Comment
James Garofalo asked if the Highway 284 Agreement was a union agreement.
Supervisor Lanzetta said no, it is an agreement from the Superintendent letting the Board know how he is going to spend the Highway funds.

Mark Reynolds asked what happened with Kate Beare’s appointed helper for Concerts in the Park.
It was explained that Ms. Beare was appointed a helper by the recreation committee.  There was a miscommunication and Ms. Beare will continue to handle the concerts herself. 

ITEM #14 Resolutions
A) Resolution # 45 - To exempt the Milton Fire Department from local land use and review approvals
B) Resolution #46 - To Award Highway Bids
C) Resolution # 47 - To Award Fuel Bids
































April 11, 2016



A). Resolution # 45 To exempt the Milton Fire Department from local land use and review approvals



Supervisor Lanzetta proposes the following:

WHEREAS, the Town of Marlborough has received notification of proposed modifications and additions to the Milton Fire Station by the Milton Fire District at 21 Main Street in the hamlet of Milton (Marlborough Tax Parcel: 103.009, Block 2, Lot 34); and

	WHEREAS, a proposed site plan has been provided to the Town Board;

WHEREAS, the Town Board is assessing after public hearing whether the Milton Fire District’s project should be exempt from the Town’s local land use regulations under the standards set forth in the law of this State in the Matter of Monroe County (72 N.Y.2d 338; 533 N.Y.S.2d 702);  and	
 
	WHEREAS, the Town Board duly conducted a public hearing on March 28, 2016 regarding whether the activity should be exempt from local land use review and approvals under the Marlborough’s local laws.

	NOW, IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED that the Town Board makes the following findings that local land use approvals are not required for the activity, because this transaction is deemed exempt from local land use and related regulations under standards identified by the courts of this State in Matter of Monroe County (72 N.Y.2d 338; 533 N.Y.S.2d 702):
1. 	The nature and scope of the instrumentality seeking immunity from the Town’s local zoning laws and regulations is a   fire district established under Article 11 of the Town Law of this state.  The Milton Fire District shoulders obligations to protect the public health, safety and welfare.  As well, it is a separate taxing entity in control of its own budget and the establishment of its own tax rate.  The taxable area within the Fire District overlaps areas taxable by the Town, the County of Ulster, and the Marlboro Central School District.  The Fire District’s Fire House is located, for the most part, in proximity to existing municipal and commercial uses.  The site plan does not indicate any significant adverse impacts on the neighborhood.   
2.	The activity of the Fire District is consistent with Town policies to promote cost effective public safety improvements. 
3.	Local land use regulations, if applied, would not be more protective of town land use policies or the environment.  It is recommended that the Fire District conduct its own review of its action under the State Environmental Quality Review Act. 
4.  There are no reasonable or relevant alternative locations for the activity, and the activity represents a preferred location at the existing fire station. 
5.	The effect of the activity is to benefit legitimate local, state, and federal interests.  
6.	The extent of the public interest to be served by the transaction as set forth hereinabove.
8.	There has been opportunity for public comment in the form of the aforesaid public hearing. 

	The foregoing resolution was voted upon with all councilmen voting as follows:

		Supervisor Lanzetta			Yes

		Councilman Molinelli			Yes

		Councilman Corcoran			Yes

		Councilman Baker			Yes

		Councilman Koenig			Abstain


DATED: 	Milton, New York
		April 11, 2016



					____________________________________
					  COLLEEN CORCORAN, TOWN CLERK
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April 11, 2016


B).  Resolution #46 To Award Highway Bids


Supervisor Lanzetta proposes the following:

Whereas, a legal notice appeared in the official paper of the Town of Marlborough requesting bids on materials for the Town of Marlborough Highway Department, and 

Whereas, April 4, 2016 all bids were open and read aloud, and

Whereas, the Superintendent of Highway has recommended the Award of the following items

JKN Trucking
Item #1  Washed stone - 3/4 stone $19.35, Item #4 $19.40
Item #2   Material Hauling 






And it moves for adoption


Councilman Corcoran			Yes
Councilman Molinelli			Yes
Councilman Koenig			Yes
Councilman Baker		            Yes
Supervisor Lanzetta			Yes













April 11, 2016


C). Resolution # 47 To Award Fuel Bids


Supervisor Lanzetta proposes the following:




Whereas, a legal notice appeared in the official newspaper for the Town of Marlborough requesting bids for the Towns fuel needs, and

Whereas, April 4, 2016 all bids were open and read aloud

Now therefore be it resolved that the following bids are awarded

Porco Energy Corp.

Propane at .10 cents over Selkirk (all propane used at the Town Park will be donated)

Heating Oil fixed mark up of .075 cents



And it moves for adoption


Councilman Corcoran			Yes
Councilman Molinelli			Yes
Councilman Koenig			Yes
Councilman Baker		            Yes
Supervisor Lanzetta			Yes




Councilman Koenig made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 PM.  Motion seconded by Councilman Molinelli.

Yeas: 5		Nays: 0		Carried

Respectfully submitted,
Danielle Cherubini
Deputy Town Clerk
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